MAFL Minutes

Sept. 27, 2008

MAFL #1—University of Northern Iowa


Meeting called to order at 12:40pm.  Dan Smith (Bradley University) introduced himself as the 2008-2009 MAFL Executive Secretary, welcomed new members and had us introduce ourselves to one another and Dan thanked our hosts: Rebecca Beul-UNI and Penni Pier—Wartburg.
Attendance was taken and the following schools and people were present:

Bradley University—Tyler Billman * and Dan Smith

Concordia College—Cadi Kalecek*

Creighton College—Laura Keimig*

Gustavus Adolphus --Kris Kracht*

Illinois State University—Jon Carter *

North Central College—John Stanley*

Ripon College—Deano Pape*

Univ. of Northern Iowa—Rebecca Beul*

Univ of Nebraska-Lincoln—Darren Epping *and Jill Talman

Univ. of Wisconsin-Eau Claire—Kelly Jo Wright * and Karen Morris

Univ. of Wisconsin-Madison—Anna Lisa Dahlgren *

Wartburg College—Penni Pier* and Hilary Burns
                          * Denotes voting member
Minutes from the Spring were approved.

Treasures report was given.  At the end of these MAFL’s we should have about $3,766.00.  We began the year with $3,027.00  
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OLD BUSINESS:

Dan went over the 2008-2009 schedule:


MAFL #3 and MAFL #4—October 25-26, 2008


--University of Wisconsin-Eau Claire (novice divisions offered)


MAFL #5 and MAFL #6—January 31 and February 1, 2009


--Northern Illinois University/North Central College (both at NIU)


--Novice Divisions offered at MAFL 5 and MAFL #6


 --MAFL #6 is the charity tournament (certificates and donation instead of medals/plaques)


MAFL #7 and MAFL #8—February 28 and March 1, 2009


--Bradley University/Illinois State University on BU campus

Dan explained that novice is first year only.  He encouraged us to register our novice on the Joy of Tournaments.  The next entry form on JOT will have a place to do so. 
We discussed the new program MAFL is using, Joy of Tournaments.  John Stanley expressed the desire to get a confirmation from Dan himself and not just from the website.  Dan said he could confirm our entry.  Dan reminded us that we can make changes to our entry until the registration is closed at 5:00 on the Tuesday before the tournament without having to e-mail Dan the changes.  Once the registration is closed, we must e-mail /call Dan with changes.  Results for each of the MAFL’s will be posted on the JOT website.  

Election of the 2008-2009 Officers occurred and the following are the results:


President:

Karen Morris (UWEC)


Vice President:

Penni Pier (Wartburg)


Secretary:

Meghan Koch (ISU)


At-Large Members:  
Deano Pape (Ripon)




       
Kris Kracht (GAC)




       
John Stanley (NCC)


*although there are normally 2 at-large members, we decided to take all 3 nominated

Dan asked for volunteers to write extemp questions and provide impromptu quotations for this year.  Thank you to Bradley and ISU for providing extemp questions for MAFL 1 and 2 and to Karen Morris for providing impromptu quotations.


Tournament


Extemp



Impromptu


MAFL #3


Deano Pape (Ripon)

Penni Pier (Wartburg)


MAFL #4


Jon Carter (ISU)


Karen Morris (UWEC)


MAFL #5


John Stanley (NCC)

Karen Morris (UWEC) 

MAFL #6


John Stanley (NCC)

Jon Carter (ISU)


MAFL #7


Dan Smith (BU)


Penni Pier (Wartburg)


MAFL #8


Jon Carter (ISU)


Dan Smith (Bradley)

Dan asked that extemp questions be e-mailed to him by Friday noon of the Tournament and those providing impromptu quotations attach them to notecards.  He would let us know how many sections of impromptu there are before each tournament.
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NEW BUSINESS:
Karen Morris proposed that the Hosting School Donation change from the current 75.00 to 50.00.

The justification was that schools who host save money on transportation and hotels when they host and 75.00 seems like a lot of money to pay out.  Since some schools like to provide some sort of food then 50.00 might help to offset some of this cost.  The motion passed as of this MAFL.  Both Penni and Rebecca paid back 25.00 each.  

Bradley University proposed that the uncovered judge slot fees from $9.00 to $10.00 and the hired pay from $9.00 to $10.00 per round.  Motion passed with little discussion.
Bradley University proposed that all schools must cover at least  50% of their slots in order to enter the tournaments.  He explained that UNI and Wartburg had been able to come up with 12-15 hired judges for these tournaments, but a host school should only have to come up with 8-9 judges.  Unless we cover our slots we would not be able to host tournaments.  Kelly Jo Wright (UWEC) made a friendly amendment asking that schools be allowed to enter the tournament but financially encouraged to cover their slots.  The motion on the floor was that schools would be charged $10.00 for the first 20 uncovered slots and $20.00 for each uncovered slot thereafter.  The Executive Secretary has the right to ask larger entries to pay for hired judges instead of providing unusable school judges.  All seemed in agreement with this new motion and motion passed.  The new system will be in place for MAFL #3 and #4.

Meeting was adjourned at 1:20 pm
